Ocean Hills Golf BOD Meeting

January 16, 2016

 Call to order:

The meeting was called to order at 9:00am by President Opal Martin

Board members present: President, Opal Martin, 1st Vice President, Grady Machnick, 2nd VP, Greg Coffey, Treasurer, Max Blumeyer, Secretary, Penny Ostergaard.  Directors present: Tom Vetlesen, Marilyn Vetlesen, Elizabeth Westwater.

Committee Chairs present:  Greg Coffey, Elizabeth Westwater, Mike Bell, Tom Vetlesen, Marilyn Vetlesen, Rita Harper, David & Barbara Demarest, Carol Wright, Doug Wright, Patty Coffey, Karen Carrothers.

 Approval of last meeting’s minutes:  Elizabeth Westwater made a motion to approve the minutes of the November Board meeting as distributed and read.  Seconded by Gregg Coffey.  Motion was unanimously approved.

 Treasurer’s report: Ending Balance as of Dec. 31, 2015 - $5,621.47.  Received $2,500.00 - membership dues.

 President’s report:  Opal read a thank you note from Glen Kramer to the Golf BOD and Chairpersons for hosting a pizza luncheon for Glen and his ground course crew.  Opal also thanked Greg and Patty for organizing the party.  Opal suggested that new photos of BOD members and chairpersons (with identification) be posted at the Casa.  She also asked that each board member and chairperson unable to attend Board meetings to advise her or Penny of this before meeting. Opal would like to encourage all attendees to limit presentation remarks to five minutes.

 Old Business:  By-Law changes...page 7 item D:  Per Ocean Hills C.C. Social Clubs, a copy of current membership must now be provided to the Treasurer and Secretary.  Also, all monies collected as dues shall only be used for operating expenses associated with the intended purpose of the Golf Club.  The Bob Witt Golf tournament has been tabled for the time being.

 New Business:  Greg Coffey announced that in order to do a deep aerate of golf course greens, we would need to close course.  Starting date to be March 21.  Discussed closing course from 3-5 working days.  Tom Vetlesen made a motion to close golf course for 3 days.  Marilyn Vetlesen seconded it.  Motion to close golf course for 3 days was not approved (3 for 5 against).  Elizabeth Westwater made a motion to close golf course for 5 days and Grady Machnick seconded it.  Motion to close golf course for 5 days was approved (5 for 3 against) Adopted 21-25 March.  Greg reported that signage as well as measuring the course is under review by the golf course committee.  Tree stumps on course should soon be gone (grinders will be used for removal).  If golfers have a question on frost delay they should call the golf hot line (760-758-1216 Ext. 4) and listen to the message or call the CASA (760-842-1016).  Marilyn Vetlesen has updated Rule Books.  Thank you Marilyn!  Opal Martin questioned holding onto books turned over to her from Patti Coffey (minutes, etc.).  Elizabeth Westwater made a motion to keep records for 3 years.  Seconded by Greg Coffey.  Motion to keep records for 3 years was unanimously approved.  Pete Russell is working on re-doing the July golf tournament, but will keep the ABCD format.  We need a sponsor and a chairperson(s) for party.  A sign-up sheet will be passed around at the Jan. 20th General meeting to solicit volunteers.

 Committee Reports: 

Membership:  Carol Wright sent out an e-mail about an error in the information for the 2016 vehicle registration and decal renewal documents.  The required documents for a single rider golf cart included a yearly OHCC Doctor’s certification letter. That was a mistake.  This certification is not required on a yearly basis.

Men’s Day Tournaments:  Jerry Moskovitz was unavailable.

Women’s Day Tournaments: Elizabeth Westwater said golf classes are filled and there is a waiting list.  Opal will ask at the General meeting whether anyone from the golf club membership would consider teaching some classes.

Guys & Dolls:  Marilyn Vetlesen reported that there was already a sign-up of 125 people for the January 30th tournament.

Special Tournaments:  Rita Harper reported that everything is in place.

Touring Amateurs:  David Demerest reported that flyers are made for first 2 tournaments (Oaks North & Welk).

Publicity:  Pete Russell was unavailable

Membership:  Carol Wright reported that there are 473 Golf Club members (55 new members).

Handicaps:  Tom Vetlesen reported a total of 440 handicaps (166 Ladies & 274 Men).

Rules Tournament Instruction:  Elizabeth Westwater suggested that the Golf Club have a Rules seminar and she volunteered to organize seminar.  In Guys and Dolls tournaments, movement of ball is 1 card length.

Computer Operations:  Marilyn Vetlesen has trained 6 people.

Sunshine:  Karen Carrothers sent cards to Tony and Lucille Amato, Jim Barry and Bill Holland.

Hole-In-One Presentations:  Gordon Burrows was unavailable.

Casa Supplies:  Patty Coffey placed an order for 2 closest to the pin signs and she will be purchasing food and drinks for the General Meeting January 20.

There will be a committee meeting (Opal, Marilyn, Tom, Grady and Greg) Monday, January 18 @ 4:00pm in the Art Room to discuss the bylaws and charter changes. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40am.  The next Board meeting will be March 12, 2016.  The next General Meeting is Wednesday, January 20, 2016.

Respectfully submitted, Penny Ostergaard, Secretary      

